
MINUTES OF THE ST. MAURICE PARISH ADVISORY BOARD of October 9, 2018 
 
Attendance:   Fr. Leon Susaimanickam, Kathy Perlitz, Mike Harney, Amie Tillman, Janusz Herasimowicz, 

Tom Manning, Anna Czercowy, Bonnie Benevides, Mary Ann Murphy 
Excused:  Anthony Girasoli, Sharon Scorso, Dorli Cloutier, Lou Cloutier 
 
1. The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m.  Fr. Leon opened the meeting with a prayer. 
 
2. Minutes of the June 12, 2018 meeting were not available. 
 
3. Financial report by Mike Harney: A draft of the annual report was presented.  The final will be 

published at the end of October and presented at the beginning of November. 
 
4. Faith Formation report was given by Amie Tillman: Enrollment is at 45. 

 
5. Lou Cloutier reported on Property Management as follows: 

a. Water problems at the Parish Center are being worked out.  Don’t drink the water there until 
further notice.  The well cap was damaged and is being repaired. 

b. Clif Scorso is working to fix the deteriorated identification sign out front. 
 
6. Parish Commissions were discussed: 

a. Responsibilities of each Commission have been identified. 
b. The Vice President and Secretary of each Commission have been selected and will attend the next 

meeting of the Advisory Board as members. 
c. The Fellowship Circle is holding a Pot Luck Supper on October 20. 
 

 
The meeting adjourned at 7:57 p.m.  The next meeting will be held November 6, 2018. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Tom Manning, Council Member 


